
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Vickey Merrill (CHOM), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope Midcoast), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Donna Alger (BFAH), Beverly Hubbard (YAB), Mike Tuller (BFAH), Laura Briggs (BOL),  Sara Wade (DHHS), Mike Merrill (VOANNE), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Ann Martin (HUD), Alice Preble (DHHS), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Amy Holland (Hub 3), Sean Fitzpatrick (VA-HCHV), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Jace Farris (Hub 8), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Matthew Wayman (YAB), Shirley Caron (Hub 9), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Joe McNally (Milestone Recovery), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ/HA4A), Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Sharon Jordan (Wabanaki Health & Wellness), Joe Locke (MSHA), Bill Higgins (HA4A), Melody Fitch ((FVP), Jen Weatherbee (Hub 7), Ray Michaud (Vet Inc.), Liz Frank (HOME Inc.), Datsy Aponte (Auburn Housing), Leah McDonald (Preble Street), Doug Dunbar (EMDC), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Kelly Watson (MSHA), Michael Shaughnessy (MSHA), Tracey (HOME Inc.), Cory Mclain (HUD), Leanne Pomeray (Preble Street), Jill Grazie (Shalom House), Morgan Connolly (OBH), Susanne Randall (HA4A), David McCluskey (Shaw House), Blake Hatt (TNLH), Jennie Dunton (Penquis), and Lindsey Boutout (TNLH), April Reed (MSHA), Keri Bradstreet (HJP)Donna Verhoeven (Mid Coast Youth Center), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Sarah Derosier (CHCS), Boyd Kronholm  (BAHS), Noelle Coyne(Safe Voices), Julia Galvez (YAB), Nicole Frydrych(HUB 6) and Tracy Allen (KBH) 
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: February 16, 2023, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Zoom

	 
1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence: 
Kate Easter welcomed all to today’s meeting.  MCOC Minutes from the January meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Mike S. motioned to approve minutes as written.  Jerry B. seconded. Minutes unanimously approved.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of people experiencing homelessness was observed. 

2. Big Thinking Topics: 
· Nomination Process for MCoC Board of Directors
With seven open seats on the Board in April, Kate reviewed the current nomination process.  Kate invited all to join the conversation with concerns/ comments in terms of fine-tuning the procedure resulting in the following statements:
· An additional PWLE is needed on the Board, preferably a Veteran.
· Current terms set to expire: 
Cullen Ryan, Community Housing of Maine 
Bill Higgins, at large/lived experience
Lauren Bustard, MaineHousing
Donna Kelley, Waldo Community Action Partners
Ginny Dill, DHHS/OBH
Mike Shaughnessy, MaineHousing
YAB Representative (currently Beverly Hubbard)
· Awa reached out to all members with terms expiring.  All are interested in being re-nominated with the exception of Mike S. and Beverly H. who she has not heard back from. Mike S, stated he is interested.
· When the board was seated there was intent to ensure regional distribution,  type of service area representation, and or population representation.
· Current process represents diversity and with its ability to add new seats and its steady turn over creates an inclusive, highly functioning and responsive Board. 
· An LGBTQIA+ provider needs to be present on the Board.
· What is the maximum number of seat on the Board? 22
· What is the criteria for Board membership I assume that it can’t be a recipient of CoC funding?? Only criteria is that they are nominated by the full MCoC however once elected they need to subscribe to the mission of MCoC and participate in meetings.
· In order to address the changing needs of homeless response a balance needs to be struck between members with experience/institutional knowledge and members with new fresh ideas without making the Board too large to be nimble and responsive.
· There are not term limits however the terms are staggered and a Board member can be removed by a 2/3 majority of full MCoC
· If you're looking for LGBTQ+ representation I cannot recommend Maine Transnet and the Trans Youth Equality Foundation enough
· Does the board affect or influence policy changes at the legislative level in any way?
· Can someone explain conflict of interest? If someone stands to financially gain from decisions made it would be a conflict. 
· The Board is comprised of members of funded and non-funded projects, Board members disclose any conflict on the yearly conflict of interest form and abstain from voting if in conflict
· MCoC funded project participants cannot give feedback in regards to scoring projects and selection committee work, they can only give TEC assistance.
· MCoC Committee Recruitment 
For the purposes of recruitment, a document listing the various committees, meeting times and what each one is responsible for was posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  Today’s meeting attendees were reminded that committee membership is voluntary however all MCoC Members, specifically funded entities (recipients and sub recipients), are expected to be an active member of at least one committee.  It was also noted, if an agency has a MCoC funded project, points are awarded during monitoring for meeting attendance.  Members of the community that are not representing a funded entity perform an important role on committees for they do not have to recuse themselves with a  conflict of interest.  Anyone and everyone interested in joining a committee were invited to contact committee chairs listed on the recruitment document or reach out to a tri chair.

3. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                     
Cullen gave today’s legislative update.  At the Federal level, attention was first brought to 
Secretary Janet Yellen’s announcement on 1/19 that the federal government had reached its statutory debt limit.  Negotiations about the raising of the debt limit that play out in Congress over the next year are likely to involve questions about federal funding for domestic programs, including housing and homelessness services. The following two Bills were introduced: 
1. On 2/2 Rep. Madeleine Dean reintroduced HR 773, the Homelessness and Behavioral Health Care Coordination Act.  This bill would help people experiencing homelessness and behavioral health issues, including substance use disorder, access critical supportive services by authorizing a grant program within HUD to help state and local governments, tribal entities, public housing agencies, and Continuums of Care better coordinate services’
2. On 2/3 Senators Collins reintroduced the Asylum Seekers Work Authorization Act of 2023, which would make asylum seekers eligible to receive work authorizations starting 30 days after filing an asylum application.  
More than 3,000 bills are being tracked at the State level. Cullen gave an overview and status of bills relating to the budget, homeless services, housing/rental assistance, General Assistance and food security bills.   

4. Hub Update: 
Tara started today’s update by mentioning Janice meet with the Resource Committee and will give a presentation on this year’s PIT count to the full CoC. Amy Holland, of Hub 3 shared something really amazing that came out of the PIT Count - that Healthy Lincoln County, who has not participated in the Count prior to this year, found 15 locations to administer surveys, donated 200 hand sanitizers to the Count volunteers, and delivered supplies from their organization to the people they surveyed. In addition to assisting with Warming Centers during this month’s weather emergency, Hub Coordinators are busy preparing for the Full CE pilot launch in Hubs 3,6 and 8 as well as the assessment phase pilot in Hub 2 on April 3rd. Tara shared her email in the chat along with the invitation to reach out to her with any questions.

5. SHC Updates: 
Cullen provided a summary of the January Statewide Homeless Council Meeting (Full minutes of that meeting will be posted on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org website.) Shawn Yardley, Chair the Statewide Homeless Council facilitated February’s meeting. Gordon Smith gave an overview of Maine’s opioid response, noting 81 of the people who fatally overdosed in 2022 were un-domiciled.  Greg Payne provided an update on how the Governor’s office is responding to the emergency housing needs in Maine. There are three categories of housing issues the legislature is working on; 1. Emergency Housing/Shelter needs, 2. Housing needs and 3. Zoning/plan use.  Nichelle reviewed the six pillars of the Federal plan and highlighted the importance of Diversion and Housing Stability Workers and noted by noted there is a lot of promise on what Maine can do to end Homelessness based on what is currently being done, in particular the focus on LTS.  

6. Long Term Stayers Updates: 
Norm reported in Portland area there has been housed a total of 426 people with a 91.6% success rate.  The statistics that people experiencing homelessness are 23 more times likely to be incarcerated and 9 times more likely to be hospitalized.

7. HUD TA
Morgan Connolly from DHHS, asked for CoC approval for them to access free technical assistance with HUD in order to have their grants looked at and be shown how best to align them with the implementation of Coordinated Entry.  Donna K. put forth the first motion for the Continuum to approve DHHS’s request for T.A.  Vickey seconded.  During discussion it was clarified that T.A. will not delay the implantation of CE.  No one abstained.  None against. 
8. COC Updates: 
· Board: The Board voted to approve scholarships for current applications for conferences. A subcommittee will meet to design policy and procedures for the process of funding scholarships. SPMs showed shelters are full and the need for diversion is evident with the increases of people experiencing homelessness for the first time.  The topic of Board nominations was discussed. The Board approved for the expansion of the CE pilot and recommended for it to be ratified by the continuum.  
· CES: As tri-chair of the committee, Erin K. provided the continuum with today’s update.  The committee has begun planning for piloting all 4 phases of CE on April 3rd in Hubs 3, 6, and 8 and the assessment phase in Hub 2.  Scott put forth a motion to put on record the CoC approves a full pilot in Hubs 3, 6, and 8 and the roll out of the assessment phase in Hub 2.   Cullen seconded.  None against.  No one abstained Motion unanimously passed. 
The pilot in Hubs 5 and 7 exposed the lack of resources, mainly the lack of case managers to assist with completing the referral process.  
9. Youth Action Board Update:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Matt shared that YAB is going to DC in early March to present at the National Network for Youth Conference.  Breezy is sitting on a panel with A Way Home America and the Curb (both DC-based orgs) to talk about youth engagement! In addition, YAB has a bunch of trainings coming up for RSU 10 (Western Foothills), Saco Schools, Lewiston and Mano en Mano.  The trainings will address all around student rights and youth engagement.

10. Standing Committee Updates:
· Document Review Committee: On hiatus until the Equity Consultants complete their review. 
· PWLE: Will meet next Friday @1:00pm on Ring Central.  The agenda and link will be posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  Last month several people attended virtually from several shelters.  
· DEIB Committee: The Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Belonging Committee continues to meet with CCC.  Anyone who is interested in joining is the DEIB Committee are welcome please contact Erin Kelly for more information, the committee is still in need of a Chair. 

11. New Agenda Items:  
·  Big Thinking Topics:  PIT follow up 
Board Nominations
Compensation for People with Lived Experience


Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for March 16th from 1:00-3:00 pm on ZOOM!
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